
CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, March 24, 2020 

Category: PUBLIC HEARING 

Type: INFO/ACTION 

Subject: Project Z76:  South 1st Street Reconstruction Project - Public Hearing on Improvement. 

Background 

Information: 

A public informational meeting was held on March 12, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at Marshall 
Municipal Utilities.   
 
Property owners affected by the above-referenced project have been notified regarding the 
public hearing, according to law, that a hearing would be held on March 24, 2020.  A public 
presentation will be made followed by any discussion.  
 
This project consists of: reconstruction and utility replacement on South 1st Street generally 
between Southview Drive and George Street. Water, sanitary sewer, and storm sewer catch 
basins will be replaced along South 1st Street in this area. Sidewalk is proposed to be installed 
along the west side of South 1st Street from Southview Drive to a point approximately 215 ft. 
north of George Street. In addition to the utility replacement and street reconstruction on 
South 1st Street, sanitary sewer force main improvements are proposed at the intersection of 
South 1st Street and DeSchepper Street. 
 
Due to the ongoing developments resulting from the COVID-19 (coronavirus) and the 
resultant recommendations to limit the size of public gatherings, an updated notice was sent 
to property owners indicating the City is encouraging input for the public hearing on 
improvement for the Project Z76: South 1st Street Reconstruction Project to be provided by 
phone, e-mail, or by mail. To provide enough time for residents to offer input, the public 
hearing on improvement will be conducted over two City Council meetings. The hearing will 
begin at the City Council meeting, as originally advertised, on Tuesday, March 24, 2020 at 
5:30 pm and the hearing will be continued at the City Council meeting on Tuesday, April 14, 
2020 at 5:30 pm. 

Fiscal Impact: The engineer’s estimate for the construction portion of the project is $780,000.00.  The total 
estimated project cost, including 10% allowance for contingencies and 16% for engineering 
and administrative costs is $995,300.00.  All improvements will be assessed according to the 
current Special Assessment Policy including, but not limited to, participation from Marshall 
Municipal Utilities, Wastewater Department, Surface Water Management Utility Fund and 
Ad Valorem participation.  Final approval of the project must include determination of 
funding sources.   
 

Alternative/ 

Variations: 

No alternative actions recommended.   

Recommendations: that the Council conduct the public hearing and continue the public hearing to the April 14, 
2020 meeting. 
 

 


